
From:
To:

CC:

Sent	at: 17/02/12	11:32:02

Subject:
RE:	Follow-up	of	prior	check	"Collection	of	names	and
certain	other	relevant	data	of	returnees	for	joint	return
operations	(JRO)"	(case	2009-0281)

Dear	 ,
	
Again,	thank	you	for	this	information.	I	would	only	have	one	small	additional	question	on	the	part
about	information	to	data	subjects:
	
You	mention	that	as	a	general	rule,	the	Member	States	provide	this	information	to	the	data
subjects.	Did	FRONTEX	take	any	specific	measures	to	ensure	that	Member	States	in	fact	do	so	in
an	appropriate	way?	This	could	for	example	have	taken	the	form	of	a	circular	to	the	Member	States
reminding	them	of	this	obligation.
	
Thank	you	for	your	cooperation,
	
Kind	regards	and	have	a	nice	weekend,
	

	
--

Policy	and	Consultation	Unit
European	Data	Protection	Supervisor
Rue	Montoyer	63	-	08S004
tel:	
	
www.edps.europa.eu

From:	 	
Sent:	10	February	2012	11:40
To:	
Cc:	 	 	
Subject:	RE:	Follow-up	of	prior	check	"Collection	of	names	and	certain	other	relevant	data	of
returnees	for	joint	return	operations	(JRO)"	(case	2009-0281)

Dear	
	
We	are	pleased	to	provide	the	European	Data	Protection	Supervisor	with	the
requested	information	on	the	actions	taken	by	Frontex	to	implement	the
recommendations	from	EDPS.
You	will	find	the	information	in	the	attached	letter.
	
Kind	regards,
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********************************************
Frontex
Rondo	ONZ	1,	00-124	Warsaw,	Poland
Tel:						
Mobile:	
Fax:						+48	22	544	95	01
www.frontex.europa.eu
********************************************
DISCLAIMER:	This	e-mail	message,	including	any	attachments,	cannot	be	construed	as	automatically	constituting
any	form	of	commitment	by	Frontex,	unless	its	contents	clearly	indicate	otherwise.	It	is	intended	solely	for	the	use	of
the	addressee(s).	Any	unauthorised	disclosure,	use	or	dissemination,	either	in	whole	or	in	part,	is	prohibited.	If	you
have	received	this	message	in	error,	please	notify	the	sender	immediately	via	e-mail	and	delete	the	e-mail	from	your
system.
	
From:	 	
Sent:	06	December	2011	17:00
To:	
Cc:	
Subject:	Follow-up	of	prior	check	"Collection	of	names	and	certain	other	relevant	data	of
returnees	for	joint	return	operations	(JRO)"	(case	2009-0281)
	
Dear	
	
On	26	April	2010,	the	EDPS	issued	a	prior	check	opinion	on	the	"Collection	of	names	and	certain
other	relevant	data	of	returnees	for	joint	return	operations	(JRO)"	(our	case	2009-0281)	which
contained	several	recommendations	which	FRONTEX	should	implement	to	be	in	compliance	with
Regulation	(EC)	45/2001.
	
As	a	follow-up	to	this	opinion,	I	am	writing	to	you	to	request	information	on	the	actions	FRONTEX
has	taken	to	implement	these	recommendations.
	
Kind	regards,
	

	
	
--

Policy	and	Consultation	Unit
European	Data	Protection	Supervisor
Rue	Montoyer	63	-	08S004
tel:	
www.edps.europa.eu
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